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I’ve been thinking that things have been a little too quiet for our own good 

lately, but I would have never dreamed that it was as potentially disastrous as what I 

am about to tell you about.    

  Devon Energy has an approximately 58,000 acre concession on the west side 

of the Mineral Estate, formerly known as the Spyglass “South Bend Concession.”  

They have been diligently evaluating and developing their holdings for a couple of 

years now, and have drilled some very good wells.  They staked several new 

locations and applied for permits to drill more wells elsewhere within the concession 

earlier this year.  The surface owner for these wells is Martha Donelson, an Osage 

lady, who is also a Shareholder.  This ranch has had other wells drilled in the past.  

Before Fannie Donelson (Martha’s mother) passed away, Devon paid the Donalsons 

$75,000 for commencement money and a part of the anticipated damages.  The 

agreement was that Martha was to also sign off on the deal.  The money was 

accepted, but Martha never signed.  Fannie Donelson has since passed away, and 

now Martha Donelson has hired attorney Gentner Drummond to file a class action 

law suit to not only stop further oil and gas activity on her ranch, but, if successful, it 

would effectively STOP all drilling and production activity in the entire county until 

certain long standing EPA rules, which have been ignored by everyone for over 10 

years now, are adhered to.   

 The BIA seems to now be doing everything possible to clean up the many 

messes they have here in the Osage, but this problem began over 10 years ago, 

when the Superintendent, and then subsequent Superintendent(s) totally ignored 

new National Environmental Protection Agency (NEPA) regulations concerning 

environmental analysis requirements.  If this had been started in a timely manner, it 

would surely have been behind us by now.   

I am told that the new BIA Superintendent had planned to start getting all the 

Producers into compliance, but when Ms. Donelson and Gentner Drummond filed 

this new amended class action lawsuit against the BIA and all of our Producers, as 

you will see, it leaves the BIA very few options.   
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Getting into compliance quickly will be virtually impossible.  It will certainly slow 

down the large Producers, and it will be difficult and expensive for the smaller 

Producers.  We could even lose a lot of our stripper leases, because of the expense 

involved.  Adding fuel to the fire, I am told that Drummond has issued a letter to all 

landowners asking that they lock all gates and not allow any oil related activity to 

happen on their property until the law suit is resolved.   

This is a very serious matter.  I have attached a copy of the lawsuit for your 

information.  You will have to make up your own mind just exactly who is responsible 

and what should be done now. 

                                               Ray McClain, Osage Mineral Estate Beneficiary         
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